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At the time of writing we appear to be heading into the probably not too surprising next surge of Covid 19 infections. We know the number of cases in Nottingham is high compared to other parts of the country and though we are currently on the Tier 2 (High) level of restrictions, most of us expect that to move to Tier 3 (Very High) quite soon.  Thus far shielding has not been re-introduced for our high risk patients but we would recommend great caution if going out and very strict social distancing at all times. As always the message is frequent hand-washing and use of alcohol gels, social distancing and minimise contacts with anyone outside your home or bubble and please always wear a face mask in public places. We know they are sometimes uncomfortable, can feel claustrophobic and can be a little irritant but in practice there should be very few people who can’t tolerate this and we would strongly recommend their use. We certainly would expect them to be worn by patients coming into the surgery.
Now of course it is especially important to avoid coming into the surgery without reason. Please telephone rather than ‘popping in’ to arrange appointments and we do prefer to post out sick notes etc so allow a bit of extra time to allow this. For this reason we have also decided to scale back again many of our routine practice nurse and health care assistant health checks. Many conditions though chronic are un changing and so you may find your BP meds, inhalers and other repeat prescriptions simply re-authorised if things are stable. Some blood tests may still be recommended (particularly for conditions like Diabetes) with a follow up call from the nurse if needed. We hope things may normalise in the spring, but we anticipate limited capacity to ‘catch up’. It is likely your review will simply roll over to the following year it is due. Some things need to continue. Contraception services (though again we may delay some pill reviews) and cervical screening services are being maintained. As normal we do want to hear from patients with symptoms they are worried about but some less urgent problems may be passed on to e.g. our pharmacy team for a call back at a later date. 
We held our first Saturday flu clinic last week. Congratulations to all of the practice team involved, all went very smoothly and we have seen lots of very positive patient feedback on Face book since. Further clinics are arranged but we are aware demand is likely to be high and please understand we do have to prioritise our high risk patients first. Flu vaccines are being given by pharmacies and those patients seeking a vaccination who are not eligible under NHS criteria will need to make their own arrangements in this way.
Finally this month we welcome back from maternity leave Dr’s Brown and Richmond but say fond farewell to Dr Rahman who has been covering for the past 12 months. We also say farewell to Carole Stevens who leaves us after a remarkable 29 years at the surgery. A big thanks to Carole for sterling service over so many years.  Also in a bit of a ‘shuffle’ Dr Partington will be dropping her Tuesday morning session whilst Lucie Smith is moving from dispensary to be a health care assistant. Additionally we welcome Sharon Gamble to our dispensary team and Alison Ewing to reception.
As always please stay well and stay safe at these challenging times,                                  Phil Rayner

